Attachment 3
DRAFT 
PARISH OF MARSH GIBBON
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on
Tuesday 24TH May 2016 at 8pm in the Village Hall
PRESENT: Cllrs I Metherell (Chairman), R Cross (RC), P Evershed (PE), D Leonard (DL), J Smith (JS), and E Taylor (ET); County & District Councillor Angela Macpherson, C Jackman (Clerk) and 2 members of the public (Rev David Hiscock and Brenda North)

APOLOGIES:  C Anstey, Charities Correspondent, (CA), PCSO Denise Grayburn 

Meeting commenced at 8pm

1. MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 28th APRIL 2015
The minutes of the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman.

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
Rev David Hiscock enquired why the White Gates had not been repaired. Clerk explained that she had been informed by TfB that it was on their schedule of work.
Action: CC Macpherson to follow up with TfB

3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Chair welcomed those present to the meeting and then presented his report (Attachment 1). He also thanked Councillors and the Clerk for their work during the year.  
4. MARSH GIBBON CHARITIES REPORT
David Hiscock (DH) presented the Marsh Gibbon Charities Report (Attachment 2). He pointed out that the charities are advertised in the church magazine and asked if the Parish Council could advertise them on its website to bring them to the attention of possible beneficiaries. It was also noted that it is often difficult to identify possible beneficiaries.
Following a question from Chair, DH said that the Trustees were: himself, Derek Leonard, Bob Summers, Barry Leonard, Edward Benfield and Chris Anstey the Secretary.
Action: DH to let Clerk have details for the website
It was noted that a resident is trying to raise £1877 for a defibrillator and has written to the residents in the village seeking donations. CA will speak to the Charity Trustees to seek a donation.
Cllr JS asked if the Parish Council would be willing to be responsible for new batteries. It was suggested that she also write to CC Angela Macpherson who has a discretionary fund that she may be able to use to make a contribution towards the defibrillator.
Action: Clerk to add to the agenda for the next Parish Council meeting 

5. REPORT FROM DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCILLOR
[bookmark: _GoBack]CC Angela Macpherson presented her report (Attachment 3).
The following issues were then discussed and noted:
Unitary Council: CC Macpherson reported that this is a sensitive issue; however progress is being made. It would probably take about three years to implement and may involve a referendum.
BCC Chief Executive Officer has been appointed and will join in September.
Planning: Chair referred to his report regarding planning issues. It was hoped that, if the current shop owners get a change of use, a new shop will be up and running. If this were not to be the case, temporary accommodation would be needed for the Post Office.
Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS):  DH queried the location of the VAS on the Blackthorn Road and asked if it could be relocated. Chair explained that the location had been decided upon by Bucks County Council but he would follow this up with David Cairney, TfB Project Engineer, with whom he is liaising with regarding the installation of new signage in the village.
Action: Chair to speak to TfB regarding the relocation of the VAS and CC Macpherson to monitor the progress of the new signage

6. REPORT FROM THAMES VALLEY POLICE (TVP)
A report had been emailed to the clerk (Attachment 4). DH criticised the jargon used. It was also noted that there were no crime figures for Marsh Gibbon.
Action: Clerk to ask for the meanings of the abbreviations used in the report and to request Marsh Gibbon crime figures
It was noted that a violent burglary had taken place in Edgcott and that there had been some absconds from HMP Springhill but no further information was available.
7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a) Posters: DH thought that posters should only be put on notice boards, currently they are being put up everywhere. Cllr ET said that some of the posters are put up by people from outside the village. It was noted that a new notice board will be put up at Millfield Avenue for public use.
b) Grass cutting: DH enquired on the frequency of grass cuts. Chair explained that there would be six cuts on areas previously cut by BCC and twelve cuts previously arranged by the Parish Council.
c) Cemetery:  Cllr JS reported that during the recent grass cutting strimming had not been carried out around the graves.
Action: Clerk to add to agenda for the next Parish Council meeting

 

Meeting closed at 9.15pm
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Marsh Gibbon Annual Parish Meeting
Tuesday 24th May 2016
Parish Council Chairman’s Report
This is our opportunity to offer an overview of the activities of your Council over the past 12 months and to thank all who give their time for the benefit of our community.
We have just finished the first year of a new Council, when we welcomed Gerrard Barker on board. This May’s Annual Council Meeting marked forty years since Derek Leonard became a councillor – an amazing length of time of dedication to the village and its residents, including 24 years as chairman. We marked the occasion by presenting Derek with an engraved tankard. Derek joined the Council in the year that we moved into the village – 1976. 
Every couple of years Buckinghamshire is entitled to nominate two parish councillors to attend one of the Garden Parties at Buckingham Palace. The selection is based on length of service. This year was our turn as I had served 25 years on MGPC.
Last year I said there were two key tasks to be tackled:
· First, better communication with our residents. The main step forward there was the introduction in January of a regular monthly email of Council news to over 100 residents. Our website still needs to be more interesting, but we decided not to have a page on Facebook because of the risk of it being taken over by malicious contributors. However we still need to interest new people in becoming parish councillors in the future.
· Secondly, we have taken on a range of devolved services from the County Council since April – mainly grass-cutting and similar activities. We are using our current contractor to deliver this service and so far have had no problems reported; but the cost will be higher than the grant we have from BCC.

We have spent a considerable amount of time this year on planning the future of the village, following the appointment by the Ewelme Trustees of Land & Partners as their development partners and their presentation at last year’s Annual Parish Meeting. That was followed by public exhibitions by L&P on June 26/27, attended by about 150 people. They then presented amended proposals to meetings in the village hall on November 6/7, attended by about 75 people. 
In December L&P submitted three planning applications for sites A (‘Swan Field’), 
B (‘Berry Close’) and C (‘Leopold Farm’). We held a special Council meeting in January to consider our response and listen to the views of 25 residents. At this time the Ewelme Trustees and L&P agreed to address one of our principal concerns,  that of the phasing of the development of the three sites once permissions are granted.
At our February meeting we made no objections to the planning applications, subject to three conditions, namely the need to have section 106 obligations on the eventual developers, the need to phase the developments, and the provision of Vision and Design statements for each site.
L&P withdrew those applications following initial feedback from the AVDC planning officers; and recently had a pre-application consultation meeting with them. As a result we anticipate seeing revised proposals in the next few weeks. 
So a year after the first presentation, we are somewhat further forward and now await the new planning applications.
At the end of the financial year 2015-16 we had reserves of £31,620, mainly to cover the expected costs of refurbishing and new surfacing at the all-weather pitch and new street lights, in line with our policy to provide for foreseeable major expenditure. We also had surplus balances in our current and premium accounts totalling £4,500. 
Because of increased costs, including the devolved services from BCC, and because of reduced grants, we have had to raise the parish precept for 2016-17 from £17,110 to £21,570. The effect is that a Band D householder in Marsh Gibbon now pays £49.97 pa – an increase of less than 3p per day, and still below the national average of over £52 pa. We expect to break even on our budgeted expenditure of about £26,600, which will be over £5,000 more than in 2015-16.
We are grateful to all those who help to keep the village looking as good as it does;  to parishioners who pick up litter and those who cut the verges and hedges outside their homes. And our Christmas tree at Ware Pond was a great success, thanks again to the efforts of the group of villagers who regularly make it happen.
Finally, I would like to thank you all for coming along tonight and to thank all my fellow Councillors – Penny Evershed, June Smith and Liz Taylor; Gerrard Barker, Richard Cross and Derek Leonard - and our Clerk, Carole Jackman, for all their dedication to helping make Marsh Gibbon the great village it is. 


Ian Metherell
April 24 2016
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Attachment 2

Annual report 2016 to parishes from Angela Macpherson County Councillor Bucks County Council and District Councillor Aylesbury Vale 
Introduction
In this brief annual report to Parish Councils I have attempted to cover some of the big issues facing both the County and District Councils this year and looking ahead. 
My County Council division is geographically large and rural stretching from the Claydons and surrounding villages in the north through Grendon Underwood and south to Brill Oakley and Boarstall, twenty parishes in all. 
My District division includes Marsh Gibbon, Twyford, Calvert Green, Charndon Poundon and Preston Bissett. 
Listening to and representing residents’ concerns is my priority and these are many and varied although there are some consistent issues as you can imagine. In addition to attending as many parish council meetings as is possible, I hold a drop in surgery with district councillor colleagues and circulate my contact details online and in local publications so that residents know my contact details. I am always on the end of an email or phone!
In addition to local work I chair the Health and Adult Social Care Select Committee at the County Council which scrutinises the NHS and social care providers across the County. 
At the District Council I hold a Cabinet position for Communities, Leisure and Civic Amenities. 

Buckinghamshire County Council
As many of you will know the future funding settlement for local government from the centre has been reducing year on year and the future is no different. The County Council has faced a 40% cut in its funding and needs to continue to make severe budget reductions over the next 4 years to balance the books. 
In light of this the County Council has submitted a request to the DCLG for a 'Four Year Financial Settlement'. The Chancellor's recent statements about additional cuts to public expenditure in the budget and with the relatively gloomy outlook for the world economy it now seems to be prudent to try to 'lock in' the current Settlement if at all possible to provide some certainty (councils have until October 2016 to submit bids). As a result of these pressures the County Council voted to increase council tax by 1.99% and to agree to the additional 1.99% proposed by central government to offset some of the pressures from a growing need for adult social care.
The main pressures on County Council budgets are found in the in increasing demand for adult social care with an aging population with more complex needs. Additionally children’s services are seeing more vulnerable children and have recently been tackling the scourge of Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE) and sadly there have been a number of high profile cases locally.
Another major change on the horizon will be the government’s ambition to make all schools into Academies which will mean they are largely outwith local authority control. 
All this has resulted in other services being squeezed and less money available for areas such as highways, rights of way improvement and maintenance, libraries, public transport, in fact many of the subjects that are frequently raised at Parish Council meetings. 
Highways: The issues with the roads, particularly potholes, flooding onto the highway and the quality of repairs features large on every local agenda. There have been a number of resurfacing schemes completed in the last 12 months, namely the A41 in the Kingswood area, and also some smaller local roads around Charndon, Twyford and the Claydons. Blocked gullies and culverts have been tackled, for example one longstanding issue near Brill.  There is however, a longlist of repair works to be carried out and I work hard with Transport for Bucks to ensure these are delivered. 
The Energy from Waste (EfW) facility near Calvert is now complete and starting to burn waste. This facility will over the next 30 years save tax payers £150m as a result of not taking waste to landfill. There are regular community liaison meetings with FCC which I attend, as does the Environment Agency representative, to discuss residents’ concerns and ensure the operators engage with the public and provide answers to their questions. 
HS2 has occupied a significant amount of time for many residents and parish councils in my division and across the county. Both County and District Councils have put up a valiant fight, petitioned and supported our communities as best we can within fairly limited resources. It looks extremely unlikely that this scheme will be cancelled so the focus now is about achieving the best mitigation we possibly can. The Commons Select Committee have agreed to some mitigation around the IMD area and it is pleasing that the parishes of Twyford, Charndon, Calvert Green and Steeple Claydon will have a mitigation fund of £1million specifically for mitigation projects affecting these parishes.  However both county and district councils will petition again in the House of Lords to ensure we obtain the best deal possible for the local area. At the time of writing one area that is very unclear is the amount of traffic movements and their potential impact near the construction sites (particularly around the villages of Calvert Steeple Claydon Charndon Twyford and Edgcott near the maintenance depot)
We aim to provide more clarity on this in the upcoming months. Assuming the Bill gains royal Assent at the end of this year, construction work will commence in the Spring of 2017. 
East West Rail: The western section between Bedford and Oxford is progressing and will when completed, open up better local and regional rail connections plus provide improved freight opportunities.   East West Rail ran some public consultation events at the end of last year outlining the route, details about construction, changes to railway crossings, impact on rights of way, new footbridges and new stations. Initially no station was planned at Steeple Claydon but there is an aspiration from the local community and the Councils that a station is built on EW to support transport links serving the HS2 maintenance depot. Network Rail has made passive provision for a station but unfortunately the Commons Select committee did not support this. This petition will go before the House of Lords imminently.  The completion date of the western section has been delayed and a start-up date is not certain although 2019 is still the target. The good news is that East West and HS2 are finally meeting and talking to each other about co-ordinating their work around the Calvert area where the lines cross.

Community transport for villages has been the focus of several of the Local Area Forums which are run by the County Council and provide an opportunity for parishes to work together. They are a forum for hearing from a range of partner organisations such as the police, fire authority, councils and health. The County Council is currently undertaking a review of community transport as recently we have seen the closure of some local bus services which has disadvantaged local people who may be at risk of becoming isolated. Along with my County Council colleague for Waddesdon division we are working to find a solution to community transport issues with the possibility of running a community bus and starting up taxi schemes.
Community Leader’s Fund All County Councillors are allocated a small fund each year that can be used for local projects. I have contributed funds towards defibrillators in two villages, assistance for Community First Responders, a local tea dance, support for a youth theatre group and salt bins.  I’m always keen to hear from Parish Councils with suggestions for how I can use my limited funds to help in the community.
The Unitary question. Having now read this report you will note that in Buckinghamshire we have what is called a ‘two-tier’ system of local government ie; a County and District council who provide different services and have differing statutory duties. There have been calls to move forward with proposals to scrap the current system and have one or perhaps two councils for the county. I am totally in agreement that we have to act on this and stagnation is not an option. From a residents’ perspective it makes absolute sense to have one port of call for all your services rather than the confused situation at present. 

County Councillor Angela Macpherson
Representing the following parishes: Steeple Claydon, East and Botolph Claydon, Middle Claydon, Verney Junction, Poundon, Calvert Green, Charndon, Twyford, Edgcott, Marsh Gibbon, Kingswood, Woodham, Grendon Underwood, Wotton Underwood, Dorton, Brill, Oakley, Ludgershall, Boarstall, Chilton.



Aylesbury Vale District Council
VALP Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan
The background evidence required to develop the draft Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan is progressing well after the public consultation on ‘Issues and Options’ ended in December 2015.  

The draft plan will contain a huge amount of information and supporting evidence, which we are compiling from many different sources of research and multiple consultations with organisations and neighbouring authorities, as well as the public. 

In order to comply with Government planning policy, the plan will identify local housing needs within a 'housing market area' - which includes and assessment of the housing needs of neighbouring local authorities, as well as those in Aylesbury Vale. The process of getting the draft plan in place takes time in order that we get it right. The next stage of the consultation process is due to take place from early July through to early September, for a period of eight weeks. Parishes and other consultees, as well as the general public will be invited to comment. A Comms plan has been developed including a tour of exhibitions across the district, ending with a stand at Bucks County Show on 1 September.

Thereafter, consultation feedback will be analysed, the final plan complied and submitted for assessment by an independent inspector in early spring 2017. Once approved we expect it to be adopted by mid 2017.

AVDC is hosting a VALP seminar for parishes on Wednesday 13 July at The Gateway in Aylesbury, starting at 6.30pm, which members from all parishes will be invited to attend, so please save the date now. More information will follow.

Neighbourhood plans: The Department for Local Government announced a new programme for neighbourhood planning support from 2015-18. This commenced at the start of April 2015 and offers all groups demonstrating a need for grant support eligibility to apply for up to £8,000. Some groups facing more complex issues will be eligible to apply for a further £6,000 in grant and specific packages of direct support where needed. The programme also offers an advice service and a range of online resources to provide detailed technical support. In my division Marsh Gibbon was the first parish council to have achieved a ‘made’ neighbourhood plan. It is fair to say that a significant amount of time and effort is required to produce a neighbourhood plan and take it through the process. The benefits however are that the policies specific to the parish are taken into account when planning applications are submitted. AVDC has a designated officer who can provide help and advice to parishes wishing to prepare a plan. 

Planning: In recent years AVDC has seen some of the fastest rates of housing growth in the country and over the next 20 years under the vALP the district is potentially set to grow by another 30,000 homes. In terms of applications this has placed extreme demand on the planning team. Given that the cost of processing these applications are not covered by the governments’ statutory planning fees AVDC took the decision to concentrate on reducing costs. As a consequence, our planning team now operates entirely within the statutory fee of £172 with no subsidy required from the council tax payer.


Grant Aid: The new AVDC website sets out clearly a number of different grants that are available for residents and communities. This year is the final year where communities can bid for funding from the Community Chest. Projects must contribute to at least one of the following areas: stronger communities, safer communities, thriving economy, sustainable environment and health and wellbeing. There are  two different types of grants available: micro grants – up to £1,000, assessed every month (applications due in by 15th of each month) until 15 December 2016project grants – up to £25,000 for capital or revenue costs, assessed 3 times a year - remaining closing dates: 8 July & 2 December 2016 
Other grants available include grants of up to £30k to eligible owner occupiers and certain tenants to assist in carrying out adaptations to properties to enable a disabled person to continue to live safely in their home.
AVDC also provides a small amount of funding for lunch clubs for isolated older people across the district

HS2. AVDC has supported the county council in its petitioning and will continue to petition in the House of Lords. Areas where AVDC has commented include noise pollution and heritage and environmental issues
Commercial ventures
With the requirement to save at least £5million in the next three years due to reductions in the grant from central government AVDC is pursuing innovative ways to become a self-sustaining council. Work is underway on two new commercial ventures Incgen and Limecart.These brands will use local suppliers to provide home and garden series and products as well as business services to residents and companies within the Vale. Whilst still in the early stages Limecart responses have been very positive with the number of contacts growing on a daily basis. www.limecart.co.uk
AVDC has introduced My Account. This is a facility that enables customers to interrogate our systems, and their personal information, whenever they want. They can set up direct debits to pay for their services, claim discounts on council tax, apply for licenses and benefits, report problems with their bin collections - and that list will grow. It means that AVDC can deploy the staff that used to handle these matters on more productive work.
The authority is continuing to invest in commercial property and we’ve now spent £100m improving Aylesbury Town Centre by way of building the theatre, Waitrose, Travelodge and the new University. Not only will this investment make Aylesbury a better place to visit, improving the local economy, but it’ll generate rental income for the Council. The next phase is to build four new restaurants with residential units above. Contracts have just been exchanged with our developer partner and a detailed planning application will soon be submitted.
AVDC has also used some of the new Homes Bonus money it received to create our own broadband to target the many areas of poor coverage in the Vale. The next areas to receive AVB are currently under consideration.
Vale Lottery
In November 2015 AVDC become the first council to run an online community lottery. The Vale lottery was started as an innovative source of alternative income amidst concerns that reduction in funding would affect the councils existing grant service. Working in partnership with an external organisation sales are already exceeding 18,000 tickets per week and is currently on track to generate £55,000 a year for good causes. There has been strong community interest in this initiative with over 100 organisations taking part. 
Digital progress
AVDC has moved completely to the cloud, using Amazon Cloud Services to store our data. No more PCs on desks and no servers in our offices thus reducing our maintenance costs dramatically. We were the first local authority in the country to go along this route.



Angela Macpherson District Councillor 
Representing the following parishes: Marsh Gibbon, Twyford, Calvert Green, Charndon, Preston Bissett, Poundon.
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